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What | said November 9, | repeat 

now: “We shall never sheathe the 

sword, Chad we have not lightly 

drawn, dati! Belgium—and i will add 

Serb)—recover in fuit measure all 

and mcee that they havedacnifiedd) 

Until France ie adequately secured 
against aggression; until the rights of 

the small nations of Europe are based 

upon an unassailable foundation, and 

until the military domination of Prus- 

sia is wholly and finally destroyed.”—
 

Premier Asquith. 

TT, Te EE. 

PATRIOTIC POTATOES. 

Despite. the very fishy looking state- 

ment published in the Auditor Gen- 

eral’s report and the boasting of the 

graft press ‘in connection therewith, 

the patriotic potatoes scandal will not 

down. The Government in its pi 

lished statement admits that 13,712 

barrels of patriotic potatoes in excess 

of the quantity required were purchas- 

ed, but claims that they were disposed 

of by sale and that the province lost 

$1,954.70 by the transaction. It also 

admits that 11,946 of the 13,712 barrels 

were furnished by B. Frank Smith, 

M. P.P., at $1.10 and $1.05 per barrel 

while another concern which supplied 

292 barrels, was paid at the rate of 

80 cents. It is also admitted that 15, 
739 barrels forwarded to the Belgians 

cost altogether the sum of $27,456.54, 

while the 13,712 barrels which tie 
Government disposed of by sale, pre- 

sumably in Cuba, cost $35,418.59, and 

only $1,954.70 was lost by the province 

in the transaction. A very good story 

for the marines, but it will scarcely 

go down with those who know some- 

thing of the methods of doing busi: 

ness of this “business like govern- 

ment.” | ; 

The Government's statement is put 

forward as a complete answer to the 

charges made by the Opposition that 

a large percetnage of the money appro- 

priated for the purchase of patrotic 

potatoes found its way into the pock- 

ets of henchmen of the Government, 

and that there was the rankest kind 

of jobbery in connection with the 

transaction. The statement sets forth 

that after the Belgians had been pro- 

vided for, 13,712 barrels of potatoes 

were left over, the first cost of which 

is given as $14,965.70. No mention is 

made of some sixteen carloads con- 

demned by the inspectors, and the 

public is left to infer that this report 

‘was incorrect. In addition to giving 

the cost of the potatoes as $14,965.70, 

the charges for sorting, barreling, ship- 

ping, freight, commissions, etc., are 

put down at $20,452.89, which brings 

the total cost of the 13,712 barrels up 

to $35,418.59. Now the Government 

has the impudence to claim that these 

were sold for the sum of $32,861.39 

and that the loss to the province was 

therefore only $1,954.70. The state- 

ment does not say where the potatoes 

were: sold, or who bought them, but 

the public are asked to believe that ".: 

a year when potatoes went begging at 

40 and 50 cents a barrel, the officials 

of the Agricultural Departmetn suc: 

ceeded in finding a market for a large 

quantity which bungling and misman 

agement had left on the Government's 

hands. If the statement is correct, if 

means that the Government was able 

to sell potatoes at a little less than 

$2.50 per barrel at a time when pri- 

vate shippers could not dispose of 

them except at a loss. 

The Government is insulting the in 

telligence of the people of this pro- 

vince by putting forth such an absurd 

statement and asking them to accept 

it as true. 

‘What right, may we ask, had the 

Government to appear in the role of a 

shipper of potatoes? 

come to have 13,712 barrels of pota- 

toes on its hands? Who gave it auth- 

ority to buy potatoes for shipmént to 

the Cuban market in competition with 

‘men who make a business of that sort 

of thing. There was no legislative 

authority, and the Lieutenant Gover- 

nor’s warrants under which the money 

was obtained certainly gave the Gov- 

ernment no license to go into the pota- 

to business. On the contrary, the warv- 

rant distinctly stipulated that the 

money was to be expended for pota- 

toes for the use of the army and navy 

“as a token of the loyalty of the peo- 

ple of this province to the Mother- 

land.” 

The first EAE Oo of $75,000 

hdving been found insuffcient to de- 
fray the cost of 100,000 bushels of po: 
tatoes, a second warrant for $75,000 
was issued, and His Honor distinctly 
set forth over his sngnature that “the 
said amount shall be placed by you 
to a special account, against which a 
check or checks may be issued as re- 

quired for payment of the said defici- 
ency in paying the expenses of said 
gift of potatoes and the transportation 

thereof, AND THE BALANCE TO AS.) 

How did it} 

ceipts from the sale of the purplus 

potatoes was evidently cooked up for 

the purpose of deveiving the people, 

but it will fail in its purpose. Instead 

of believing that the Government sold 

13,712 barrels of potatoes last spring 

for the sum of 32,861.39, the people 

will be more apt to aceept as true the 

report which has been in circulation 

for some time past, that certain swine- 

troughers who robbed the proyince- of 

large sums of mofiey il Cconnéction 

with this scandalous transaction were 

—after the cxposures made by the 

sppositign=-taken by the scruff of ype 

feck and Compelled 10 disgorge a 

goodly portion of their ill-gotten gains. 

If this patriotic potato transaction 

was sttaight and above board, why 

did the. ‘Government refuse to allow 

Commisgioner Chandler to investigate 

it? 

The Woodstock Press still labors 

under the belief that Mr. J. Kidd Flem- 

ming will be permitted to contest Cax- 

leton for the Federal Parliament at 

the next election. In its last issue it 

boasts of the great things which Flem- 

ming is going to do to Carvell when 

he meets him at the polls. The edi- 

tor of the Press should follow the ex- 

ample of other Tory editors and &o to 

Ottawa occasionally in quest of “in- 

spiration.” 

0 

0 

Some of the men who used to howl 

in the old days over the salaries and 

allowances of provincial cabinet min- 

isters, now maintain a discreet si- 

lence on that subject. With these 

gentlemen it is no longer a matter 

worthy of any consideration and they 

have no criticism to offer against the 

payment of over $11,000 to the Premier 

of the province last year in salary and 

fees. 

‘When it comes to gathering in suc- 

cession duties, Premier Clarke is not 

a procrastinator in any sense of the 

term. ‘Why, in one and one-half 

months last year he gathered in twelve 

times as much from succession duties 

as Hon. Mr. Baxter was able, to do in 

ten and one-half months. It is only 

fair to Hon. Mr. Baxter, however, to 

state that he did not have a fair start 

in the race. 
oO 0 

The Provincial Government paid out 

the sum of $3,060.12 to lawyer friends 

last year for the prosecution of crim- 

inal cases. The chief beneficiary was 

Mr. Daniel Mullin, K.C.,, who is an 

applicant for a :seat on the Supreme 

Court bench. Mr. Mullin was paid 

$1,293.97 for his services, which is 

$93.97 in excess of the salary which 

was formerly paid to the Solicitor 

General. 
oO Or 

The St. John Globe wants the Gov- 

ernment to pass an act declaring va- 

cant the seat of Mr. A. J. H. Stewart, 

member for Gloucester. A simpler 

method of getting rid of Stewart is to 

have him expelled from the Legisla- 

ture. The only drawback against the 

execution of this plan is that it is diffi- 

cult to find a member duly qualified 

to cast the first stone. 

The farmers of New Brunswick 

ought to go in heavily on potatoes this 

year. If they should experience any 

difficulty in finding a profitable mar- 

ket for them they can turn them over 

to the officials of the Agricultural De- 

partment who pulled the province out 

of a hole in connection with the patri- 

otic potato stunt. 

0 

It was J. L. White; of Victoria, 

Geo. B. Jones, of Kings, who moved 

and seconded the Flemming white- 

wash resolution during the closing 

hours of the last session of the House. 

It is almost time they were bestowing 

a similar favor on Stewart of Glou- 

cester. 

and 

Oo 

ON THE SIDE. 

Funny how people begin to talk of 

spring at this time of year. 

‘Well, what did you expect in March 

anyway? 

Yes, Mr. Simp, it's the cold weather 

that delays the approach of spring. 

For $670,000 Charlie Chaplin can af- 

ford to be as funny as he can. 

One thing that France does not pro- 
pose to give up in Lent is Verdun. 

You hear them kick about old stuff, 

but they never fail to stop and look at 

a fallen horse on a slippery street. 

This is pruning time, they say—but 

there don’t seem to be any lapse of 

time between stewed prunes and prun- 
ing the shrubbery. 

Ladies who wish to be strictly in 
style with have their spring costumes 
made of dry goods trimmed with trim- 

mings. 

Just think of paying five dollars a 
volume for ‘The of Somebody,” when 

jmost any man will give you his his- 
tory for nothing. 

‘Why not be an optimist? Owing to 
the general use of rugs, the twentieth 
century papa hardly ever steps on a 
carpet tack as he walks with the baby 
in the dead of might. 

IS MURDER VICTI., 
Montival, March 19—Corporal Pas- 

cal Rousseau of ‘the 63th Battalion, 
Montreal, was murdered at 2.30 Sat- 
urday afternoon by a stranger, said 

to be a Pole, while the soldier was 

standing in front of Napoleon Foly® 
home, 29 Ste. Agathe Lane, in com™- 
pany with Napoleon Joly add anjoth- 

er friend, Edouard Marserau, Rous- 

peau being stabbed in the neck with 

a pocket knife. | 

“I am mOt "Zove Wiirh," Me said 
falatly, ‘6s he staggered into the 
house of a friend, Miss Eva Powell, 
No. 25 Ste. Agathe Lane, ‘‘it's only 

a slight wound.’ 
Then he dropped on the floor un- 

conscious and while being removed in 

an ambulance to the hospital, two 

blocks distant, he bled to death, the 

jugular vein having been severed. 

The stabbling was the outcome of 

a brief encounter between Corporal 

Rousseau and the Pole, the former 
preventing the Pole from entering 

the residence at 29 Ste. Agathe Lane, 

pushing hin' and slapping his face. 
The Pole imnediately afterwards 

disappeared. The knife was picked 

up on the sidewalk a few minutes 
later. An inquest will be held Mon- 

day morning. 

THE HUNT FOR VILLA 

(Canadian Press.) 

Washington, March 20—Information 

that the American expeditionary 

forces in Mexico have established 

contact with Francisco Villa and his 

band of outlaws, was anxiously 

awaited today by the war depart- 

ment. 

Latest unofficial advices received 
here said that Villa and his bandits, 

fleeing before the American adwance, 

had reached his own country in the 

Gurrerio district, where army offi- 

cers say he may elude his pursuers 

indefinitely. They believe, however, 
that if Villa makes a stand, the 
campaign will be Grought to a guick 
conclusion, but if he abandons his 

men, officers say, he could find a re- 

treat in the nearby mountains or ‘in 
the barb of a poen go so far south 

as to make his apprehension impos- 

Bible. I 
Elaborate scouting plans, it is 

stated, have been made by General 

Pershing to meet such a situation. 
As g last resort, trusted Mexican 
scouts, who know the retreats of the 

bandits, would be employed to run 

Villa down. Instructions have gona 

forward to the forces in Mexico not 

to occupy Mexican towns so a8 to 

prevent the possibility of stirring up 

resentment among the matives. 
Washington, March  20—General 

Carranza has formally protested 

against American troops occupying 

Casas Grandes in their pursuit of 

Villa and the American government 
has replied that the troops have 

been ordered specifically not to 

occupy Casas Grandes mor any other 

towns or cities in Mexico. 

GOVERNMENT T0 
HELP MARRIED CONSCRIPTS 

London, March 19.—Field Marshal 

Earl Kitchener, secretary of state for 

war, issued an army order today an- 

King had author- 

formation of 

nouncing that the 

ized the 

the 

same 

a corps entitled 

oyal Defence Corps, with pay the 

as that of regular infantry. 

not explain its objects, but 

ieved to be connected with the 

n 
it 

r does 

efforts to solve the problem of re- 

cruiting married men. 

The Central News says it under- 

stands that the War Oifice has de- 

cided to call upon all the remaining 

groups of attested men without delay, 

and that it is probable they will be 

notified for service with the colors be- 
fore the end of March, or early iu 

April. 

The government is reported virtu- 

ally to have solved the question of pro- 

viding for the liabilities of enrolled 

men, such as rent and insurance. 

MEXICAN BANDITS 
RESPECT UNION JACK 

El Paso, Texas, March 20.— Mrs. 

Wallace Rogers, of Detroit, Mich., ar- 

rived here yesterday with her fifteen 

months’ old infant, and told haw she 

had hidden with her baby for two days 

in the shaft of an abandoned mine near 

Cananta, from Mexican bandits. 

Mrs. Rogers declared that the Mex- 

ican bandits not only had no respect 

for the American flag, but that it ac- 

tually incited them to outrages. The 

only flag that offered any protection at 

all, she said, was the British flag. 

“Tl am bitterly ashamed to admit it,” 

she said, “but whenever trouble start- 

ed we began to hunt for a Union Jack. 

It was by no means a bullet proof 

shield, but it was the only flag 1 ever 

saw that the Mexicans paid any defer- 

ence to. 

STILL UNSUCCESSFUL | 

The 

Have just opened an Exceptionally Fine 
Showing of 

LADIES’ SPRI NG. 
SUITS and COATS 

These are without doubt the finest selection 

and most moderately priced we have ever 
shown. 

JOHN J. WEDDALL & SON 
Last chance to buy “SHAMROCK LINENS” at Linen Sale 

After Supper Lopight. 

solene Engine 

SUPPLIES 
Send Us Your Order For ; 

Gasolene, Columbia No.6 Ignitor Batteries, 
Hot Shot Batteries, Multiple Batteries, Gas 

Engine Oil, Motor Oil, Spark Plugs, Etc. 

Oxtders shipped same day as received 

R. CHESTNUT & SONS 
WHOLESALE THE HARDWARE PEOI'LE 

DOMESTIC SANITARY AND HEATING ENGINEERS 
RETAIL 

THE SO-EASY SHOE 
FOR WOMEN 

Fine Vici Kid, Cushion Soles, Wide 
Roomy Lasts. Rubber Heels. 

Prices $2.75 to $3.50. 

H. S. CAMPBELL SHOEMAN 

SIR SAM HUGHES 
REACHED FALMOUTH, 

(Canadian Press.) 

London, March 20—Sir Sam Hugh- 

es, Canadian minister of arndlitia, ar- 

rived at Falmouth yesterday, where 

he received the freedom of the city. 

WELL KROWN AUTHOR 
DIED ON SATURDAY} 

(Canadian Press) 

“The Oldest and 
Largest Cafe in 
Frederictov” 

Washington's 
Everything Up-to-Date 

and In Season. 

Oysters Served in All 
Styles. 

Special Rates for Soc- 

iety Suppers. 

94 YORK STREET 
PHONE 88-11 

London, March 2(—The Rev. Stop- 
ford Augustus Brooke died at Fw- 
hurst, Surrey, Saturday. He was 

born in 1832 and was well known as 
an aviator. 

Mr. J. H. Fleming is quite ill at 
his home on Charlotte street from 

an attack of pleurisy. 

JUAT A LINE AND A BOX OF OUR: 
FLOWERS—it's a happy combination | 

that carries sympathy to the sorrow- 

ful, good cheer to the sick, congratu- 
lations to the successful, and good will 

and pleasure to everybody. 

Qur CUT FLOWERS, Potted Plants, 
Ferns,and Palms are always welcome 
and appreciated in your own home or 

in any home. Consult us about decor- 
ations and call and see our display. 

i M. Schleyer 
FLORIST ! 

Charlotte Street 
‘Phone 217. 


